
Monterey Township Board Meeting 
December 2 2019 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Henry Reinart at 7:00pm at the Community Building. Board members present: 
Henry Reinart, Jennifer Frank,  Earl Collier, and Eric Commons. Absent: Lois Commons  4 citizen present  
Call to order, Roll call and Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Max Theil gave the report from the county. West side park stairway washed away; it has been removed. County Medical 
Examiner issued annual report and it is located on the County’s website.  
 
Clerks report – wrapping up year end. Working to get ready for March election. 
 
Trustee - Planning commission postponed some impending amendments. 
 
Supervisor – transfer station closed in November. Lori Castello from PCI will be out on medical leave for several weeks, 
Heather Mitchell is filling in. 
 
Collier moved supported by E. Commons to approve the Nov 2019 meeting minutes. Motion Carried 4 yays, 0 nays 

Frank moved supported by E Commons to approve the Nov 2019 financial report. Motion Carried 4 yays, 0 nays 

Collier moved supported by Frank to pay bills. Motion Carried 4 yays, 0 nays 

Blight updates given by Supervisor 

Curbside recycling rollout was discussed at a meeting with Supervisor, the County and the contracted Vendor.  April 1, 
2020 will be the start date for our township.  Information will be communicator to taxpayers in their tax receipts.  

Reinart moves supported by Frank to appoint Regina Coffee to fill vacancy on Board of Review termed to Feb 28th, 2021. 
Motion carried 4 yays, 0 nays 

Board Meeting dates amended; June will be on second Monday of the month. 

Reinart moved supported by Frank to sign the partnership agreement with Allegan County Equalization for aerial 
photography. Motion carried 4 yays, 0 nays. 

New trees placed in the Poplar cemetery.  

Public comment: 

Pat Peterson asked about minutes on the website 

Al Radspieler talked about tax values in Hopkins and Monterey township and tree preservation 

Frank moved supported by Collier to adjourn. Motion carried 

Jennifer Frank, Township Clerk  


